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 60 Snyder’s Road West, Baden, ON N3A 1A1 
        Public Works & Engineering 

Department 
T: 519-634-8444 x 9270 

F:519-634-5044 
Email: connor.payne@wilmot.ca 

 
January 7, 2022 
 
Dear Resident/Property Owner   
Re: Proposed Parking Prohibitions on Elizabeth Street  
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam: 
 
In a continued effort to enhance safety within the Township road network, Township staff 
are proposing the implementation of parking restrictions along the horizontal curve on 
Elizabeth Street. These restrictions would prohibit parking on one side of the road.  In this 
case the odd number side (East side) adjacent house #79 of the roadway leading up to 
and through the horizontal curve of the roadway would have “no parking” signs installed. 
These implementations aim to both widen the travel lanes available to vehicles as well as 
improve sightlines around these curves for the purpose of improving road safety. 
 
The proposed restrictions will make traversing the curve much more comfortable and safe 
while providing extra pavement width for school buses, Township and Region service 
vehicles as well as emergency service vehicles to comfortably pass other passenger 
vehicles while travelling these tighter portions of the roadway.  
 
In order to accommodate the proposed improvements, the removal of Three (3) legal on-
street parking spaces on Elizabeth Street would be required. Please refer to Figure 1 on 
the next page which shows the proposed parking restrictions. 
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Figure 1 – Proposed Parking Restrictions 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prior to making a final recommendation to Township Council, Township staff would 
appreciate your feedback on this enhanced road safety proposal and the on-street 
parking removal. 

Please return the comment form on the next page to this office via the drop off box to 
the right of the main stairs at Castle Kilbride, by email to engineering@wilmot.ca or via 
our online comment form before January 24 2022. Comments received after this date 
will not be considered within our report. 

Staff will review all comments along with the technical data prior to finalizing a 
recommendation. 

 

 

Parking will be restricted between the 2 White symbols 
shown in the above photo.  
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Name:  

Address:  

Settlement:  

Postal Code:  

Phone #:  

Email:  

 
Based on the benefits of improved road safety for service and local vehicle traffic, 
please rate your level of support for the removal of three parking spaces. 

Please check one:  Support. 
 Neutral. 
 Oppose. 

 
Do you wish to be advised when this matter will be presented to Township Council? 
 

 yes  no 
 
Comments: 
______________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________ 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the 
undersigned at 519-634-8444 ext. 9270, by email at engineering@wilmot.ca  
 
If your wish to complete this form online, please visit the following web address or scan 
the QR code below: 
https://forms.wilmot.ca/Public-Works/Parking-and-Traffic-By-Law-Updates-Comment-Form 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

mailto:engineering@wilmot.ca
https://forms.wilmot.ca/Public-Works/Parking-and-Traffic-By-Law-Updates-Comment-Form


 

Page 4 of 4 
 

 
Thank you for your co-operation and assistance. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
  
Connor Payne 
Technical Program Coordinator  
Public Works and Engineering Department 
519-634-8444 ext. 9270 
Connor.payne@wilmot.ca 
 
 

Collection Notice 
All comments and personal information requested on this form are collected under the 
authority of the Municipal Act and will be used to assist the Township of Wilmot in 
making a decision on this project. Any personal information such as name, address, 
telephone number, and property location included in a submission from the public may 
become part of the public record file for this matter. Questions regarding this collection 
should be forwarded to the staff member indicated above. 
 
 
 
Cc. Mayor Les Armstrong 
Cc.  Ward Councillor Barry Fisher 
Cc. Jeff Molenhuis P.Eng Director of Public Works and Engineering 
Cc. Bryan Bishop, C.E.T. Manager of Engineering 


